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The
HOUSING AUTHORITY

Of The City of Augusta, Georgia

May 13, 2005

Regulations Division

Office of the General Counsel

Room 10276

US Department of Housing and Urban Development

451 Seventh Street SW

Washington, DC 20410-0500

Docket No. FR-4874-P-07, HUD-2005-0005

Revisions to the Public Housing Operating Fund Program

The Housing Authority of the City of Augusta, Georgia  respectfully offers the following comment on the above referenced proposed rule regarding the Public Housing Operating Fund formula and other matters. This agency operates 2,777 units of federally subsidized public housing and would be directly affected by the rule.

We are aware that the rule that was published in the Federal Register is not the rule negotiated by the Public Housing Operating Fund Negotiated Rulemaking Committee. Notwithstanding that Congress has twice directed that the rule creating the Operating Fund formula be developed through the negotiated rulemaking process, the proposed rule repudiates, in eight critical respects, the rule negotiated in good faith by the stakeholders. The items in question directly and negatively affect agencies’ subsidy, and contradict the results of the negotiated rulemaking. They also have the effect of repudiating the congressionally directed Harvard Cost Study that was used as the basis for negotiation. 

The negotiated rule was intended by the federal and non-federal parties to be a comprehensive settlement of the issues relating to the operating subsidy formula. In addition, as a condition of proceeding with the negotiation, the non-federal parties acceded to HUD’s demands that the rule also include provisions mandating a shift to asset management. We are deeply concerned that the rule has been unilaterally altered after the conclusion of the rulemaking proceedings to the detriment of the non-federal parties. 

Accordingly, we demand the proposed rule be withdrawn in favor of the rule approved and reported by the Negotiated Rulemaking Committee.  This is necessary to uphold the integrity of the federal government, and the faith of the public in the negotiated rulemaking process.

Respectfully,

Jacob L. Oglesby

Executive Director

